59D Amy Rd Newstead TAS 7250 P.O. Box 724 Kings Meadows TAS 7249 Ph: (03) 6341 1555

Fax: (03) 6344 9493 www.ncn.org.au



13/08/2019

Dear Families,

Due to a low utilisation of care and a lack of expressed interest in care for this year, it is our intention to apply for a voluntary suspension of our St Marys OSHC service approval. We will cease operating After School Care on the 30<sup>th</sup> of August 2019 and we will remain closed for the remainder of 2019. We applogise for the inconvenience this may cause you, however we cannot continue to run the service with such low numbers.

During this time we will conduct a survey into the viability of the service going forwards. If there is a community need for the service with viable enrolment numbers we will reopen the service in 2020. However if we can find no way to make the service viable we will be forced to give up our St Marys OSHC service approval and close the service permanently.

Thank you for the support over the years and we look forward to working with you again in 2020.

Yours Faithfully

Sebastian Tuttle

Centre Based Service Manager

Angela Kinnersly

**OSHC Service Manager**